
Subject: Re: Query regarding "Whiteware"
From: Jim White <jim@jeem.net>
Date: 11/22/2024, 10:54 AM
To: Tim Garner <tgarnerca@yahoo.com>

Yes, please share liberally.

On 2024-11-22 12:32 p.m., Tim Garner wrote:

Thanks, Jim. I actually have the program, which is on a website called RetroArchive (http://
annex.retroarchive.org/cdrom/nightowl-006/018A/index.html). With your permission, I will
share the program with Edward Mendelson, a professor at Columbia University, who has
an entire website dedicated to WordPerfect for DOS! (https://mendelson.org/wpdos). He
posts lots of third party tools to help WPDOS users.

On 11/22/2024 10:26 AM, Jim White wrote:

Nice detective work, Tim!

Yes, that was my program. I'm not sure I still have a copy--I'll look for it as I get
time over the weekend and let you know.

Jim

On 2024-11-22 12:13 p.m., Tim Garner wrote:

Hello Mr. White,

My name is Tim Garner. I live in San Diego, CA. I came across a WordPerfect 5.1 for
DOS word-for-word comparison program on the internet that was designed by James
H. White of St. Louis, MO (8544 Bryan, to be exact).

Would you be the James H. White who created this program? And if so, would you be
willing to share it with me and other WordPerfect 5.1 users? (Yes, there are several of
us still out there!)

Many thanks in advance,

Tim Garner
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